
PRESENTATION OF EXPOSITION OF SHROUD OF TURIN 

 

VATICAN CITY, 25 MAR 2010 (VIS) - This morning in the Holy See Press Office, Cardinal Severino Poletto, 

archbishop of Turin, Italy, presented the forthcoming exposition of the Shroud of Turin, due to take 

place in that city from 10 April to 23 May on the theme: "Passio Christi, passio hominis". 

 

  Also participating in today's press conference were Fiorenzo Alfieri, Turin's local counsellor for culture 

and president of the committee for the exposition of the Shroud; Msgr. Giuseppe Ghiberti, president of 

the diocesan commission for the Shroud, and Maurizio Baradello, director general of the committee for 

the exposition. 

 

  Cardinal Poletto explained that "this is the first exposition of the new millennium", and that the 1.3 

million people from all over the world who have already booked a visit will be able to contemplate a 

Shroud which is "much improved thanks to the important restoration work of 2002". 

 

  The 2010 exposition will also be marked by a visit from Benedict XVI, on Sunday 2 May. "The Pope will 

venerate the Shroud as his predecessor John Paul II did on 24 May 1998, then celebrate Mass in the 

city's Piazza San Carlo", said the cardinal. 

 

  Referring to the theme of the exposition, the archbishop of Turin (who is also Pontifical Custodian of 

the Shroud), said it aims "to underline the strong bond that exists between the image on the cloth, a 

moving testimony of the Lord's Passion, and the great suffering of men and women today, that they may 

find in the Shroud an anchor for their faith, one that leads them to the mercy of God and the service of 

their neighbour". 

 

  Turning to consider the practical aspects of the event, Cardinal Poletto explained that four thousand 

volunteers will be involved in helping the pilgrims during the course of their visit to the Shroud, and in 

welcoming them in the churches of the city's historic centre where liturgical celebrations and tours have 

been organised. 

 

  Apart from cultural initiatives such as talks by Cardinal Christoph Schonborn O.P., archbishop of Vienna, 

Austria, and by Archbishop Gianfranco Ravasi, president of the Pontifical Council for Culture, there will 

also be a visit by representatives from the Ecumenical Patriarchate of Constantinople and from the 

Patriarchate of Moscow. 

 

  Finally, the cardinal archbishop of Turin explained that, although the Internet is a vital resource for 

booking visits, "it must be remembered that the exposition of the Shroud remains a personal and 

physical experience, a 'coming to see' that cannot be substituted by any kind of 'virtual visit'". 

 

  The website www.sindone.org provides texts and information concerning all aspects of the 

organisation of the exposition. 
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